
 
 

 
 
 
      For additional information, please contact Superintendent Keith Pain at 815.469.9103 
 

 
In personnel matters, the Board: 

• employed Ryan McGuckin as the Assistant Principal at Summit Hill Jr. High; Jen Medendorp 
as a 3rd grade teacher; Jody Bochenek as a Reading Specialist, Christine Coffey as an ELL 
Teacher; Cindy McFarland as a part-time paraprofessional; Diane Dankovich as a registered 
nurse; Heather Marcinkowski  and J oanne Madonia as part-time guidance counselors; Jolie 
Barkauskas and K athleen Macdonnell as substitute nurses; and R achel Fonck to fill family 
medical leaves; 

• accepted the resignation of Debra Berg, paraprofessional;  Hiliary Smith, Speech 
Pathologist; and Heather Marcinkowski, guidance counselor. 
 

 
In other matters, the Board: 

• acknowledged that District 161 was awarded a 2010 Golden Achievement Award by the 
National School Public Relations Association for its Student Wellness Initiative and that  
Barb Rains, Director of Human Resources and PR, was instrumental in the reception of the 
award; 

• reviewed and approved the destruction of closed session recordings for the period of July 1, 
2008 through December, 2008; 

• established the hearing for the 2010-11 Budget to be conducted at 8 p.m. on September 8, 
2010; 

• heard a presentation and approved the Lincoln-Way Area Special Education Joint 
Agreement 2010-2011 Budget and; 

• heard that there currently are 3,449 students enrolled in district schools.  
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